[bookmark: _GoBack]From: Louise Sherwell [mailto:louisesherwell@warwickshire.gov.uk] 
Sent: 17 October 2017 10:58
To: Planning
Cc: Linda Griffiths
Subject: 17/00471/DISC - Discharge of condition 46 (bat and bird box details) of 13/00433/OUT

Hi Linda,

17/00471/DISC | Discharge of conditions 8 (energy statement), 15 (remediation scheme), 26 (finished floor levels), 45 (method for piling foundations), 46 (bat and bird boxes details) and 47 (refuse and recycling bins) of 13/00433/OUT | Land South West Of Bicester Adjoining Oxford Road And Middleton Stoney Road Bicester  

Regarding Condition 46 (bat and bird boxes details), I would suggest that for major developments of this size that there is good opportunity to maximise the benefits for biodiversity and would therefore suggest that consideration is made to increase the number of bird and bat boxes within the new builds.  The types of bat and bird boxes proposed are much welcomed as they are integrated within the walls of the buildings, however the numbers proposed are quite low for the size of the development (I have counted 7 Ibstock bat boxes, 6 swift bricks, 6 bird boxes (34mm), and 4 bird boxes (50mm)).     I would suggest as a guide the number of bat boxes could be increased to at least 10 bat boxes, and provision for swifts to at least 20 bricks (preferably located where possible in 2 or 3 adjacent plots as swifts form colonies). I've contacted the swift conservation officer who is happy with the proposed swift bricks however there are other options which are available at less cost so it may be possible to increase the number, e.g. the Cambridge swift brick.   I would also recommend that the proposed location the bat and bird bricks will be installed (e.g under eaves, at 5m from the ground level etc) is included on the plans for avoidance of doubt.

Kind regards,

Louise

Louise Sherwell MSc ACIEEM
Assistant Ecologist
Ecological Services
Community Services
PO Box 43, Shire Hall
Warwick
CV34 4SX

